
 

 

 
 

 
 

Information Governance Department 
Suite 9 

Buckingham Row 
Brick Kiln Lane 

Wigan 
WN1 1XX 

  
Tel: 01257 567235 

Email: foi@wwl.nhs.uk 
Web: www.wwl.nhs.uk  

Ref: FOI2021/7805 
 
Date Received: 15th November 2021 
 
Response Due: 13th December 2021 
 
Date: 8th December 2021 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You asked: 
 
 
I have a Freedom of Information request that I would like to raise, could you please provide the 
answers to the below questions. 
 
1. Is your Acute trust part of an acute care provider collaborative?  

Yes.  Although this is a collaboration of all providers not just acute. 
  
1a. If yes, could you please provide the name of the acute care provider collaborative that you are 

a part of? 
 
Greater Manchester Provider Federation. 
  
1b. Could you please provide the name of the lead trust in the acute care provider collaborative 

that you are a part of? 
 
There is no lead trust.  We operate as a collective. 
  
1c. Could you please provide the name of the person (people) who represent your organisation at 

the acute care provider collaborative? 
  
The Provider Federation Board oversees this collaboration, and each provider Chief Executive is a 
member. 
 
2. Is your Acute trust a member of a place-based collaborative?  

  
Yes 
 



 

 

2a. If yes, could you please provide the name of the place-based collaborative that you are a part 
of? 

 
Healthier Wigan Partnership. 
  
2b. Could you please provide the name of the person (people) who represents your organisation at 

the place-based collaborative? 
   
Healthier Wigan Partnership is supported by highly collaborative locality governance, at which we are 
represented by our Chief Executive, executive team and a range of trust employees including senior 
health care professionals. 
 

 
I trust that this information is helpful to you, however if you are not entirely satisfied with this response, 
please do not hesitate to contact the Information Governance Department on 01257 488271.  If we do not 
hear from you within 28 days, we will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under 
the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Richard Mundon 
Director of Strategy and Planning 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, 
WN1 1XX. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 

Helpline number: 0303 123 1113 


